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Happy Belated Valentine’s Day. Hope there was lots of love in the
Fiesta Gardens air.

We had a nice and informative visit from the Mayor of San Mateo at
our last meeting. We got some good insight into some of the
projects and issues around the city. Hopefully, we can get him
back in a few months to give us updates.

As of writing, the final contract has been sent to the contractor for
signing. Hopefully, by the time you read this, we will have a signed
contract and just be waiting for our permits from the city, which
should happen soon, and then we will finally build our new cabana.
A little behind schedule, due to many factors, but it  happen.

Free COVID testing is still being done at the Marriott. Appointments
can be made at https://virusgeeks.com/get-tested-san-mateo.
Results in 2-3 days!

Construction has begun on Saratoga and detours are in place,
probably for quite a while. Please drive safely in the area.

COVID vaccines are still taking place at the Fairgrounds, though
from everything I’ve heard, it’s tough to get an appointment. As
time goes on, hopefully it will be easier to get vaccinated and
everyone can do it and in time, we can put COVID in the rear view
mirror. For now, wear a mask, wash your hands, social distance.

Stay Positive, Test Negative.

See you at the next Zoom Board Meeting on Wednesday, March
3rd.

The

The next Board meeting will be

7PM via Zoom call.
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Construction of the UFES in the Events Center is fully
underway. Get your updates from the UFES website:
https://cleanwaterprogramsanmateo.org/ufes/

Pipeline work along Saratoga Drive has begun. During the
week of February 22, the City’s contractor is planning to
install shoring in locations along Saratoga Drive. Shoring is
required before excavation and pipe installation.

You can sign up for alerts and updates in a number of
ways. Sign up and stay informed!
Traffic flow along Saratoga Drive is changing daily, so be
aware when driving/cycling/walking there.

The Event Center is now a designated vaccination site.
This will likely be in place throughout the summer.

Mayor Eric Rodriguez was a guest at this month’s SMUHA
meeting. He answered questions from the representatives
about local issues. Police Chief Ed Barberini was also in
attendance and addressed the issue of increased crime
and theft of catalytic convertors.

Let me know! civic@fiestagardenshoa.com

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
mailto:avalencia@cityofsanmateo.org 
mailto:avalencia@cityofsanmateo.org 
https://www.facebook.com/SanMateoPublicLibrary/
https://www.facebook.com/SanMateoPublicLibrary/
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7 p.m., Zoom call

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

City Meetings will be held online via Zoom calls. For more
information on these calls, please visit

Where: Remote via Zoom call
When:  7:00 PM - 9:00 PM

Join us for a Happy Birds
performance on Facebook Live! No
registration required! We’ll be doing
a Q&A, if you have any questions for
Happy Birds, please email
avalencia@cityofsanmateo.org
before the show.
San Mateo Public Library Facebook
page
Where: Virtual Event via Facebook Live
When:  11:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

Where: Remote via Zoom call
When: 7:00 PM  - 11:00 PM

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
mailto:avalencia@cityofsanmateo.org 
mailto:avalencia@cityofsanmateo.org 
https://www.facebook.com/SanMateoPublicLibrary/
https://www.facebook.com/SanMateoPublicLibrary/
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Fiesta Gardens Homes Association
Monthly Board Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, March 3, 2021
7:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes

3. Financial Report – Steve Gross

4. Board Reports:

i. Civic – Rich Neve

ii. Social – Christina Saenz

iii. Parks – Roland Bardony

iv. Pool Maintenance – Steve Muller

v. Pool Operations – Steve Stanovcak

vi. Vice President – Naresh Nayak

vii. President – Steve Strauss

5. New Business
i. Clean up of Area Behind Tennis Courts

6. Old Business
i. Cabana Renovation Update

ii. Assessment Collections Update
iii. J.D. Builders Collection Matter Update

7. Questions and Comments

8. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if needed
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APPROVED
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The FGHA Board Meeting via Zoom was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:02PM.  Board Members in attendance
were: Steve Strauss - President, Roland Bardony – Parks Director, Christina Saenz - Social Director, Steve Stanovcak – Pool
Operations, and Rich Neve – Civics Director

62,000 in our operating account.
We paid out $14,000 in the month of December.
We have collected $188,000 for 2020 dues.
Our finances are in good shape.
So far 393 members have paid the special assessment in full.  We have $1.364 in the Cabana Funds/Reserve Account.

The Mayor of San Mateo, Eric Rodriguez, will be attending our next Zoom Meeting.  He would like to host a Q&A with the
residents and would like to have questions upfront so that he has the answers for you.  If you would like to submit a ques-
tion you can send it to Rich Neve by January 20th.
Our Public Works Director, Brad Underwood, has retired and we look forward to forging a new working relationship with our
new Public Works Director.

The lighting contest went well.  Pictures are in the Bee as well as on our website and Facebook page.  Thanks to all who
helped.
There will not be an Easter Egg Hunt this year due to COVID-19 restrictions.  Hopefully, Halloween will be good.

The playground will remain open.
Irrigation is turned off.
Scapes is willing to help us with anything we might need during the cabana construction.

Nothing to report.

Not in attendance

We have a new Vice President, Naresh Nayak.
Naresh has lived in Fiesta Gardens since 2003.
Looking forward to working with the Board.

Welcome to our new Vice President, Naresh Nayak.
When walking your dog please respect others and pick up after your dog.  Thank you to those who do.

Most everything is based on our 2020 and 2019 budget.  Our expenses have been stable
for the last few years.

If 16 properties continue not to pay their HOA dues, then next year we may need to think about raising dues by 25.00.

The final revisions for the contract are in hand and we have accepted Pro Modeling’s quotes.  We will sign off on the contract.  Pro
Modeling has one year to complete our project.  Depending on when they are able to break ground will depend on when the pool
will be open.
The Spar meeting went well, and permits have been submitted.  Hopefully, Steve Gross will find out this week when they will be final.
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The FGHA Board Meeting via Zoom was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:05PM.  Board Members in attendance
were: Steve Strauss - President, Roland Bardony – Parks Director, Christina Saenz -- Social Director, Steve Stanovcak – Pool
Operations, Steve Muller -- Pool Maintenace, Naresh Nayak -- Vice President, and Rich Neve – Civics Director

–Mayor of San Mateo, Eric Rodrguez.  The Mayor hosted a question-and-answer segment.  He answered questions
that were previously given to him by Fiesta Gardens residents as well as impromptu questions.

$84,600 in our operating account.
We paid out $13,000 in the month of January.
We have $1.45 million in the Cabana Funds/Reserve Account.
Cabana Assessment: 369 members have paid in full, 75 are making monthly payments and 18 are in collections.

Traffic action plan is delayed due to COVID-19.
One lane of Saratoga Drive will be closed due to the UFES project.  Be careful when walking and biking.

Nothing to report

All is good with the park.  Nothing to report.

Due to the rain, we will be watching the water level in the pool.

All good, nothing report.

Nothing to report.

There have been no issues with the rains we have had, which is a good thing.

We received 4 more payments in full that were sent to collection.  So, in total we have collected from 13 out of the 33 properties sent
to collection.  There are still 20 accounts who have not paid.  ASAP has a few ways to collect.  We have until April 20th to figure out
what to do with properties not paying.

The lawsuit will be discussed in Executive Session after the meeting.

None

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday February 3rd, 2021 at 7pm. Meeting was adjourned at 7:42pm.
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It was brought to our attention that there are apps available specifically for Home Owners Associations.
Mariano and Naresh are looking into it.

The contract is still under review.  Plans and permits are taking much longer than expected due to the City.  On February 16th we
have a meeting with the Development Review Board where we will present our list and hopefully find out when we can expect our
plans and permits to be finalized.

We sent 33 properties to collections.  So far, we have had 13 of the 33 properties pay what was owed. Two more properties have
acknowledged they will pay and we are awaiting payment from them. Eighteen accounts are still left to pay.  ASAP has several
options for us, and we will look at each and make a decision.

The lawsuit will be discussed in Executive Session after the meeting.

None

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday March3rd, 2021 at 7pm. Meeting was adjourned at 8.27pm.
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